[image: image1.png]




	HEREFORD ENTERPRISE ZONE EXECUTIVE BOARD
Notes and Action Points

Monday 16th May 2022
At Shell Store


	CHAIR:
	Andrew Manning Cox
	AMC
	Chairman, Hereford Enterprise Zone Limited

	
	
	
	

	MINUTE TAKER:
	Wendy Kitchen
	WK
	Hereford Enterprise Zone Ltd Support Officer

	
	
	
	

	PRESENT:
	David Hitchiner
	DH
	Leader Herefordshire Council

	
	Mark Pearce

Sharon Smith
Kerry Diamond
Charles Ingleby
	MP

SS
KD
CI
	Managing Director, Hereford Enterprise Zone Limited
Director, Hereford Enterprise Zone Limited

Director, Hereford Enterprise Zone Limited
Director, Hereford Enterprise Zone Limited

	
	Tracey Goodwin
	TG
	Director, Hereford Enterprise Zone Limited

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	ATTENDANCE:
	Roger Allonby
	 RA
	Head of Economy and Environment, Hfdshire Council

	
	Ross Cook
	 RC
	Director Economy & Environment, Hfdshire Council

	
	
	 
	

	
	
	
	

	APOLOGIES:
	Paul Walker
	 PW
	Chief Executive, Herefordshire Council

	
	Nick Webster
	NW
	Economic Development Manager, Hfdshire Council

	
	Ellie Chowns
	EC
	Cab Member for Economy & Communications H.C.

	
	Neil Kerr
	NK
	Director, Hereford Enterprise Zone Limited

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	


	ITEM
	NOTES
	ACTION

	1. 
	ATTENDANCE / APOLOGIES / INTRODUCTIONS
Attendance and apologies are recorded above. 
	

	2. 
	DECLARATIONS AND REGISTER OF INTEREST
None received.  AMC requested WK to look into formal date for update and advise accordingly.
	WK

	3. 
	NOTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING – APPROVAL / AMENDMENTS
Minutes of the previous meeting held on 21/3/2022 were signed off as a true record.
	

	4. 
	CHAIR’S VERBAL REPORT
AMC updated the Board that he and MP have been liaising on a regular basis and he has been supporting as appropriate. He further advised the Board they had been working with DH/PW/RC on the future of the Hereford Enterprise Zone and how to build on its success.  AMC also updated the Board on the current LEP position and summarised the general discussion that followed that the HEZ should continue their strong working relationship with the LEP and continue to seek  appropriate funding if and when available.

	

	5. 
	ITEMS FOR DISCUSSION
(a) HEZ Final Phase Proposals and Implications
There was a wide ranging Board discussion on this topic .
(b) Reviewing Sales Enquiries
MP presented information for Board discussion on the various commercial sales  interests received by the HEZ .

	

	6.
	MANAGING DIRECTOR’S REPORT
MP summarised the paper he had previously circulated to the Board.
· Shell Store – Hosted very successful Jobs Fair with Richard Hammond opening the Fair.  We have got National events taking place and a large amount of business networking going on and using all the facilities.  The café is now open.  DH commented how good it was to see the facilities being so well used particularly when the Levelling Up Taskforce were visiting the City.  MP/RC now in the process of selecting the preferred Private Operator.
· Cyber Quarter – Had an away day to look at priorities to move the project forward.

· Infrastructure – We are working with Western Power to facilitate the issues around the electricity supply.

· Scott Kean has tendered his resignation to the Board which has been accepted.

· AMC wanted to thank MP and his team for the success of the Shell Store.

	

	7.
	ACTION LOG: MATTERS ARISING NOT COVERED ON THE AGENDA
None raised.

	

	8.
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS
TG brought up the issue of flooding and the potential installation of a swale as a solution.  He updated the Board that he has spoken to the Environment Agency and they have advised that for comparatively low expenditure it would benefit 500 houses and Rotherwas in general.  TG would like to facilitate a discussion with all interested parties.  RC confirmed he would be happy to be involved in initial discussion.

	RC/TG


	(c) 
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING

· Monday 18th July at 3pm – 5pm at the Shell Store.

	


	Signed:
	

	Date:
	18/7/2022
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